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Graduate Student Senate

         
     University of Connecticut

Graduate Student Senate Agenda
8 February 2012
I. Call to Order at 7:08pm.  A regular meeting of the Graduate Student Senate with Safet Berisa presiding; Maureen Harris, secretary.
II. Recognition of Senators
III. Special Guest: Keith Barker, Associate Vice Provost for Undergraduate Education and Director of Institute for Teaching and Learning

a. Provost is stepping down and the administration in Gulley Hall is in transition.  Soon the role of Director of ITL will disappear and changes will be coming.  Graduate courses under EDCI will continue under aegis of School of Education, and certificate will continue as well.
b. Discussion of graduate course offerings as well as awards for faculty and graduate students, as well as grants

c. Graduate students at the front of the classroom are treated exactly the same by ITL as faculty members, as the job is the same

d. Timescale for transition is still unknown

e. Probably will renovate both Monteith and Arjona, in order to accommodate the many new faculty that the administration plans to hire
f. Rich Colon – could ITL provide information about copyright to teaching assistants?
g. Talk to Francine DeFranco and Betsy Pittman, who are the local experts.  Can use pretty much anything within the classroom if there are fewer than 30 students
h. The summer course attempts not to overlap with any of the other courses

IV. Approval of Minutes – 25 January 2012
V. Executive Committee Reports 
a. President – Chantelle Messier

i. Metanoia Committee

1. Still seeking a new representative from GSS

ii. Travel for MA students

1. Money is available for MFA travel: see grad.uconn.edu/doctravel
iii. Meeting with President Herbst
1. Introduced issues important to graduates; supportive with GA redefinition

2. President Herbst will be visiting GSS in March
iv. GA redefinition update
1. Faculty have been notified through University Senate and Senate Exec; this statement is available in this document
2. University Budget Committee will be considering GA redefinition as well
3. Also a report in the Daily Campus

v. Professional development update
1. April 14: 4 hour conference
2. Notify of any suggestions; volunteers welcome!
vi. Parking Appeals Committee

1. Still in need of representative from GSS

vii. GSS meets with COO Barry Feldman on Feb. 24 from 9am to 10am in SU 104
b. Vice President – Safet Berisa

i. Student Life Committee

1. Graduate Student Survey winner will be selected over the next week

c. Treasurer – Bill Waite

i. Finance Committee
1. Meeting on Feb. 14

2. Tier II groups have requested almost $53,000; next step is for Finance Committee to lower that to $35,000; also will raise level available for special allocations
3. After the Finance Committee meets, the budget hearings will be scheduled

4. Leland Aldridge – how many representatives can an organization send?

5. Steve Mollmann – 1 to 2 representatives, but public so open to anyone to watch

d. Secretary – Maureen Harris
i. Public Relations Committee

ii. Dates of GSS meetings this semester: Feb. 22, Mar. 7, Mar. 28, Apr. 11
iii. Email address for GSS: gssuconn@gmail.com
iv. Attendance
e. Parliamentarian – Steve Mollmann

i. Procedures Committee
1. Constitution and bylaws are being examined

ii. At Large election for next year
1. Forms due by next Friday

iii. Graduate Student Trustee forms are due by next Friday too
iv. Robert’s Rules of Order Fun Fact #7
1. Tabling a motion
a. In USA: to postpone discussion

b. In England: to begin discussion

c. Under Robert’s Rules: nothing!  Can “lay on the table:” to freeze discussion while a pressing issue is considered
d. To kill something under Robert’s Rules, motion to postpone indefinitely

v. State name and constituency when speaking

f. Activities Director – Derek Doran

i. Activities Committee
ii. Grad Prom Feb. 17

1. We will make history at UConn with the most exciting party that any student organization has held on campus

VI. External Committee Reports
a. University Senate Executive Committee – Chantelle Messier
b. University Senate – Safet Berisa and Chantelle Messier

i. Rich Colon – Any talk of graduate student on provost search committee?

ii. Committee has not been formed yet, but we will work on ensuring a graduate presence

c. Housing Priority Committee – Chantelle Messier
d. Student Technology Advisory Group – Derek Doran

e. Joint Elections Committee – Steve Mollmann

f. Scholastic Standards Committee – Lucas David-Roesler

VII. Issues Forum
a. Michael Ambroselli – Mansfield Food Pantry wants to pass off slightly expired canned goods to graduate students on a monthly basis; this food cannot legally be officially handed out from the Food Pantry
b. Rich Colon – We can provide information to grad students but cannot actually distribute food
c. Joshua Ping Ang – Can classes from 20 to 40 students still be called the same thing?
d. Chantelle Messier – Some smaller classes have much higher workload, while other classes may be larger but have multiple-choice exams.  The next step is talk with the department head and then the Graduate School if necessary
e. Steve Mollmann – GSS officers are elected by ballot in the senate, but USG has elections from the whole constituency.  Do we have opinions on the matter?
f. Jason Charrette – Not much is gained by making the elections general because so few people would know the candidates

g. Stephanie – move to extend issues forum

h. Joshua Ping Ang – second motion

i. Bill Ryerson – Are USG officers required to be a senator in advance?

j. Steve Mollmann – Unsure, but for us only the president needs to have been a senator for a year

k. Erin Eighan – member of constituency has indicated preference for a more open process; perhaps we should ask our constituencies what they think and then come back
l. Rich Colon – opposed to change; previously we’ve elected at-large senators who then never show up, which we cannot have for Exec Committee members.  USG  has candidates fighting for the job, whereas we struggle to find enough candidates to fill the slots.  And the people who come to GSS know who can or cannot handle the responsibilities.
m. Steven Williamson – so many of our constituencies do not care at all about GSS
n. Jason Charrette – anyone can run for positions (excepting president), not just senators

o. Anish Kurian – if people really want a say, they should attend the GSS meetings

p. Erin Eighan – shouldn’t we try to get more interest and participation in GSS?  This could be a way to do that.
q. Maureen Harris – the public relations committee last year put so much effort into bringing more constituencies into active participation into GSS, with rather little result considering the number of constituencies who should be here
r. Jason Charrette – maybe the problem is that GSS has so comparatively little power compared to other institutions
s. Stephanie Kimball – move to continue issues forum

t. Erin Eighan – second motion

u. Rich Colon – we would have to restructure constitution and bylaws to enable officers from outside the organization to hit the ground running, as is the case with USG; maybe we need a new theoretical model on the role of GSS
VIII. New Business
a. GSS 11/12-21: That the Graduate Student Senate award $333.33 to Chantelle Messier for serving as GSS President during January 2012.
i. Stephanie Kimball – so move

ii. Eric Njuki – second motion

iii. Motion passes 19 to 0
b. GSS 11/12-22: That the Graduate Student Senate approve the appointment of Austin Johnson to the Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety Task Team.

i. Anish Kurian – so move

ii. Mike Mudrick – second motion

iii. Austin Johnson – please email with any suggestions

iv. Steve Mollmann – external committee appointments are made by Exec and just approved by Senate

v. Motion passes

IX. Adjournment at 9:06pm.
Attendance
	Name
	Constituency
	Role

	Eric Njuki
	Agriculture and Resource Economics
	Senator

	Indu Upadhyaya
	Animal Science
	Senator

	Rich Colon
	Anthropology
	Not a Senator

	Bill Ryerson
	Ecology and Evolutionary Biology
	Senator

	Hayley Kilroy Mollmann
	Ecology and Evolutionary Biology
	Senator

	Joshua Ping Ang
	Economics
	Senator

	Mike Mudrick
	Education
	Senator

	Tim Rubino 
	Education
	Not a Senator

	Erin Eighan
	English
	Senator

	Betsy Sanz
	Higher Education and Student Affairs
	Senator

	Peter Smith
	Linguistics
	Senator

	Lucas David-Roesler
	Mathematics
	Senator

	Stephanie Kimball
	Mathematics
	Senator

	Mark Lowe
	Philosophy
	Senator

	Leland Aldridge
	Physics
	Senator

	Michael Ambroselli
	Physics
	Senator

	Steven Williamson
	Political Science
	Senator

	Jason Charrette
	Political Science
	Senator

	Anish M. Kurian
	Psychology
	Senator

	Chantelle Messier
	President (English)
	Executive

	Safet Berisa
	Vice President (Linguistics)
	Executive

	Bill Waite
	Treasurer (Economics)
	Executive

	Maureen Harris
	Secretary (History)
	Executive

	Steve Mollmann
	Parliamentarian (English)
	Executive

	Derek Doran
	Activities Director (Computer Science and Engineering)
	Executive

	Ally Walton
	At Large (Art and Art History)
	Senator

	Austin Johnson
	At Large (Education)
	Senator
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University Senate Executive Committee meeting 1/27:
CFO's Report
· State of CT will cut 1% of our block grant (approx. $2.9m). Rich Gray is "cautiously optimistic" that UConn can manage this budget cut without affecting academic departments. 

· Plans to change how tuition raises are handled. Mr. Gray proposes that tuition discussions would start at the beginning of the academic year, to be voted on during the November BOT meeting. This would allow tuition talks to be more widely socialized with the University community. He also proposes a "rolling" 4-year tuition plan so that tuition decisions are being made much further in advance.

GA Redefinition
VP for Research Dr. Singha explained the rationale behind the redefinition of graduate assistantships. I read a statement on the redefinition drafted by GSS Exec. I can share this statement with anyone interested in the details. SEC members acknowledged the issue, and suggested GSS bring the statement to University Senate on Monday.

VP for Student Affairs
In response to my question, John Saddlemire stated that the Mansfield Downtown housing complex does not seem willing to change their rents to accomodate graduate student budgets. Graduate students who elect to live in this housing are generally choosing to share with roommates to manage the costs. He does, however, predict that as undergrads vacate local housing to live Downtown, undergrad-dominated communities might open up more opportunities to grad students.

Provost's Office
· Department of Literatures, Language and Cultures newly established.

· Provost will deliver the new academic plan at Monday's University Senate meeting.

· Working with the Deans to get the new faculty hiring plans in place before the end of the semester.

Meeting with University Senate Representatives to the Board of Trustees 
Senate representatives to the BOT characterized its operations and their role. 

· BOT meetings have been re-arranged to make them more compact. Some senate reps have less opportunity to talk at BOT because of new schedule set-up. 

· Decisions often seem to have been made before the senate reps arrive. Debates typically take place within closed committees and meetings are not discussion-focused.

· Some members say that political BOT reps have the most influence; faculty and student reps have diminishing influence.  

· BOT is not a governing body; it is an oversight body. While it works differently than a senate or a senate committee, perhaps this is in line with its function.

Issued discussed with BOT representatives:

· Possibility of SEC meeting informally with Chair of the BOT Larry McHugh.

· Shared governance: The role of University Senate in administrative decisions needs to be addressed and monitored.

· "One university" policy: How different parts of the University (particularly Storrs and the Health Center) fit together as part of UConn's administrative and academic goals. Is a "one university" approach to policy consistency really working?

Other Business
UCSPAN, a student organization, wants to film and internally broadcast University Senate meetings online and on UCTV. SEC will introduce the request in the Senate to allow the proposal to be further debated.

Respectfully submitted,

Chantelle Messier
            In August, the Offices of the Vice President for Research and the Dean of the Graduate School approved a document redefining graduate student internships, fellowships, and assistantships, so that the University’s practices would be compliant with the Internal Revenue Service’s guidelines. These definitions have since been passed by the Council of Deans and the Presidential Cabinet.

The most significant consequence of these changes is the impact the new definition will have on the quantity and number of graduate assistantships. According to the new definition:
An assistantship is awarded to a graduate student who provides teaching or research
support to the University that is a part of his/her academic program. In recognition of this support, the tuition of the student is provided by the grant/contract funding agency (for research assistants) or the University (for teaching assistants).
In other words, when this redefinition is implemented all graduate assistantships that do not fall under the category of T.A. or R.A. will cease to exist as such. Instead, they will become Student Labor positions, ineligible for tuition waivers or benefits associated with assistantships. Additionally, a larger proportion of the income associated with these positions will also become taxable. With out-of-state tuition approximately $26,000 a year, graduate students holding such positions wouldn’t make enough—even before taxes and healthcare costs—to pay their tuition. 

            Graduate students are understandably frustrated and concerned. For many, the tuition waiver and subsidized healthcare offered with a G.A. is the only reason they are able to study at UConn. For UConn’s 1,000-plus international grad students, some of whom are unable to hold non-university jobs because of visa restrictions, G.A.s are a vital source of employment and health benefits. And many of us entered our programs with the understanding that non-academic G.A.s would be available as a source of funding for those whose departments can’t fund them. Even if this change doesn’t affect each of us directly, it affects a friend, a colleague, or someone in our department. Current estimates suggest that the change will directly impact at least 150 graduate students next year, and we don’t yet know how many other people it will eventually impact—including those who might have accepted positions in UConn graduate programs but can’t or won’t without funding.

            As a representative of the Graduate Student Senate, I would like to convey the overwhelmingly negative response grad students have had to this redefinition, and the manner in which it is being implemented. GSS is aware and understanding of the University’s motives for making the change. At the same time, however, it will have a very real and very damaging impact on our constituency and on UConn as a whole.
Graduate students are integral to the intellectual life of the University. President Herbst has emphasized her goals of adding faculty and improving branding at UConn. We applaud those goals, but we want to make it clear that the way the University treats its graduate students is crucial to achieving them. Attracting top faculty and reaching a national level of recognition requires attracting high-performing graduate students. This change – if implemented in the manner currently being pursued – will make it substantially more difficult for grad students to earn a living, and will inevitably impact UConn’s ability to recruit talented applicants. 

GSS is calling on the University Senate to be attentive to the real problems created by this re-definition, and vigilant about its ongoing implications for our constituents and for the University community.  And to work with us to find way to help minimize the potential negative, long-term impacts that this change can have on the graduate student population, and the University’s academic and intellectual environment. 

Thank you.

January 27, 2012
University Senate

Meeting Date: January 30, 2012

Graduate Representatives: Safet Berisa and Chantelle Messier

President's report:

-The provost is leaving, and going back to faculty.

      -The committee for the new provost search will be assembled during the summer.

      -Qualities expected of the new provost: transparent, collaborative, open, good communicator, excellent scholarly record, advocate for the faculty, scholar/thinker, and teacher.

      -Issues the new provost should focus on: diversity, internationalization, global education, engagement, and undergraduate education

      -A candidate is expected by Fall 2013

-The UCHC vice-president search is coming to a close with an excellent pool of candidates.

-The athletic director position is expected to be filled by end of February.

      -The new athletics director should be deeply networked across the country/conferences.

-The business school dean search is moving quickly and is down to a couple candidates.

-The fine arts dean search is going well.

-The increased tuitions should bring about the hiring of a number of new faculty; and over the next 4 yrs every part of UConn should be touched by new faculty.

-Recession:

      -The block grant has been reduced by three million for the Storrs campus, and 0.7 million for UCHC.

      -President Herbst hopes they're one time cuts. If they're not, it might lead to further tuition increases and a revisiting of the hiring plan.

-The campus beautification committee report is expected in about two weeks.

Executive Committee Report

-Chantelle read a statement regarding the GA redefinitions.

-Provost Nichols:

-The associate vice president for diversity and equality search had a highly qualified candidate withdraw himself from consideration. As a result the search is going national.

-A discussion whether the Vice Provost for Engagement and International Affairs should be split to two separate functions.
-Some flexibility might be allowed regarding the GAships.
-Six UConn graduate and professional programs ranked in top 25 among public institutions.
-Median time to master’s degree: 1.7 years.
-Median time to Ph.D. degree: 5.4 yeard.
-18 Ph.D.s per 100 faculty.

Housing Priority Committee meeting 2/1:
This was the last meeting of the HPC, held to finalize a list of recommendations to University administrators. 

Graduate Student Priorities
Tom Peters and myself reiterated the need for grad students to remain on the priority list, even if in low numbers. Additionally, we recommended that new international grad students should be guaranteed housing, and that all grad students should have 12-month housing contracts instead of 10-month contracts. I emphasized that grad students have unique needs that make it impossible for many to enter a housing contract that forces them to relocate for 2 months out of every year.

Committee Recommendations
The committee recommended that new freshmen continue to get top priority in housing, followed by continuing undergraduates. International students were also on the list of prioritized students. The committee also recommended that in the case of a housing shortage, regional campus transfers and new transfers are groups to consider de-prioritizing. However, the committee agreed to strongly recommend an increase in housing capacity. The committee felt that the University should not have to decide between its institutional commitments and its fiscal welfare. Increased housing capacity would be a good investment in both the short and long term. Additionally, the committee set the goal of reducing the number of students housed to 12,400 in the Fall semester to avoid a reduction in quality, assuming the actual housing capacity remains the same.

Respectfully submitted,

Chantelle Messier

Student Technology Advisory Group

Meeting Date: Feb. 2, 2012

Graduate Representative: Michael Ambroselli

- USG recently launched uconn.ideascale.com, which allows students to provide requests to the student government of things they want to see on  campus

- Things that STAG will be looking into soon (and that may be of interest to grads) include:

  - add finals schedule to PeopleSoft

  - ability to export schedule from PeopleSoft to google calender / other calendering programs

Here's the full list of possible things (in order of popularity) STAG might take on, at some point this year:

*Peoplesoft generated Finals schedule-* "StudentAdmin already has a record of your schedule. It just seems appropriate that it should be able to generate a list of when and where your final exams will be taking place.

While the current system is fairly simple, this suggestion eliminates confusion and provides convenience."

*RedBox on campus*- "We should get a Red Box on campus to have easy access to newly released movies instead of just being able to see one movie at the Student Union theater."

*Fax Machine in the Library*- "The library has lacked a fax machine and faxing services for students and there needs to be a fax machine in the library for students to use."

*Laundry Machine notification system*- "UConn should institute a system that many other schools have: a laundry website that shows the availability of open machines, how much time remaining on a machine's cycle, and possibly, the option to receive text notification when your laundry is finished. It would make the system much less of a hassle, and people would be able to plan more accordingly."

*Combine HuskyCT and Studentadmin*- "I understand that these are two different services with two different software platforms that UConn utilizes due to the fact that the software already exists (peoplesoft and blackboard systems, that is). But if we're one of the best engineering schools, why don't we engineer a solution to centralize all internet aspects of uconn?"

*Add MSG and MSG+ to Huskyvision*- "Being that UConn is situated near the center of Connecticut, it attracts many sports fans of both Boston and New York area teams. Luckily for Boston fans, they can see all their teams' games on NESN, which is available on Huskyvision. However New York fans have no such luck, as the Rangers, Devils and Knicks all currrently cannot be seen on campus. By adding the MSG Networks, students would be able to watch these teams on campus without resorting to potentially problematic websites."

*Add ESPN, ESPN 2 and ESPN U to the HD lineup*- "We have NESN, YES and other networks in HD...why not ESPN?"

Student Activities Joint Elections Committee

6 February 2012

Steven Mollmann, attending

· “Run for Office” ads have already begun to appear (I was contacted by one interested party)
· Purchasing has signed off on the new software, so we’re all set!
· Other events of the future:
· 2/11: “Elect Her” at the Women’s Center
· 2/17: applications due at 12:00noon
· 2/20-21: official photoshoots
· 2/28: video conference for the Graduate Trustee election
· 3/5, 9:00am – 3/7, 9:00am: elections
· 3/5: Daily Campus insert about candidates
· 3/7: vote is certified
· 3/7, 5:00pm: celebratory party in Union Street Market
Scholastic Standards Committee
January 31, 2012

Lucas David-Roesler

1. We discussed how we should define a syllabus.

a. This could include learning objectives, basis for grading, expected course workload, additional comments on academic misconduct.

b. We want to emphasize only the necessary content required in a syllabus. 

c. In additional to requiring generic topics, as listed in (a), we want to develop some boiler plate text that instructors can use.
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